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June 28, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits a motion and report that responds to Ordinance 18110, Section 5, Proviso P4, which restricts expenditure or encumbrance of one hundred thousand dollars until the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) transmits a report on the implementation of the pilot diversion program for youth detained for domestic violence offenses and a motion that accepts the report.
The Family Intervention Restorative Services (FIRS) phase 1 process was implemented January 1, 2016. The new process provides rapid intervention for youth and their families who have been referred to the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office for non-intimate-partner domestic violence offenses. Early results from the first four months of the new process suggest FIRS phase 1 is successful in providing intervention and safety planning for families immediately or soon after a domestic violence incident, reducing criminal filings and youth involvement in the court system, and providing a more meaningful diversion process for youth.
FIRS phase 2 is expected to begin operation on July 1, 2016 and will offer a seven-bed non-detention respite center for youth who are currently booked into detention on domestic violence offenses and for youth in crisis who currently receive no substantial intervention when law enforcement are called for a domestic violence incident. The center will be operated by Pioneer Human Services, a non-profit with substantial experience with high-risk youth. FIRS phase 2 is expected to reduce the number of admissions to detention on domestic violence offenses and ensure families receive early intervention without court involvement. Clear criteria for admission and comprehensive training for law enforcement will ensure FIRS phase 2 offers improved services for participants.

Early observations of the FIRS phase 1 pilot suggest the approach has potential for adaptation for offense types beyond domestic violence. Decisions regarding the expansion of the program to other offense types should be made when enough data is available to evaluate the success of the pilot.

As requested in the proviso, the report includes juvenile justice statistics for 2014, 2015, and the first four months of 2016. Most indicators show a reduction in juvenile criminal justice involvement, across offense types.
The FIRS program furthers the King County strategic goals of Justice and Safety and Health and Human Potential by ensuring families receive appropriate safety planning and connection to counseling and other services during a crisis.
The Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) collaborated with Superior Court, the Department of Judicial Administration’s Step-Up program, the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, the Department of Public Defense, and the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention to write the report. PSB also conducted interviews with Pioneer Human Services, the community non-profit contracted to operate the FIRS respite center, the Seattle Police Department, and youth and parents participating in FIRS.
It is estimated that this report required 120 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $7,200.
Thank you for your continued interest in improving outcomes for youth.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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